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To: Advisory Committee for the Selection of a Deputy Provost (Student Life and Learning)

On January 30th, 2019, the Engineering Undergraduate Society voted to send a letter to your membership outlining recommendations for the selection of a new Deputy Provost (Student Life and Learning) [DPSLL]. In this letter, they recommend that the selected candidate one who is dedicated to prioritizing the following issues and/or possesses the following attributes:
· Making the Office of the DPSLL more available to students in an effort to effectively connect student life to learning
· The promotion of equity and diversity (and be an individual with the skills and experience to effectively carry this out)
· Continuing to foster productive working relationship with student organizations
· Has a thorough understanding space issues on campus, and who will commit to working on these via a solution-oriented, collaborative mindset
· Committed to supporting student initiatives while also providing us with the resources necessary to draft plans or proposals to invite appropriate discussion with other campus groups

The Arts Undergraduate Society wholeheartedly seconds the sentiments and requests of the Engineering Undergraduate Society on this matter. The Faculty of Arts is arguably home to the widest range of disciplines, and as such, we too request the appointment of a DPSLL that truly understands the needs and sentiments all students at McGill. Moreover, the Arts Undergraduate Society recommends the selection of a DPSLL who will prioritize the following:
· Providing more than adequate resources to the now-relocated initiatives of the former Social Equity and Diversity Education Office such that they are fully capable of providing the same, or higher, level of services and opportunities as they did pre-relocation
· Supporting student-led efforts to implement a Fall Reading Break at McGill
· Increasing student representation on all committees that deal with matters pertaining to students to at least 50%
· Ensuring timely, adequate, and accessible communication with the student body on matters pertaining to students
· Seeing through relevant Calls to Action of the Provost’s Task Force on Indigenous Studies and Indigenous Education
· Working with students, not for them or on their behalf

The Arts Undergraduate Society would also look favorably upon a revision to section 3.4.1 of the McGill University Statues such that the Advisory Committee for the Deputy Provost, assumed today to be the Deputy Provost (Student Life and Learning) have a membership of at least 50% students, given the responsibilities of the role. 



Furthermore, the Arts Undergraduate Society encourages the selection of a DPSLL who identifies as a member of a historically marginalized community. 

The Arts Undergraduate Society firmly believes that the recommendations outlined in this letter are an accurate representation of the values and requests of the Arts undergraduate student body. We look forward to the consideration and incorporation of these recommendations and welcome all further communication on the matter. 


Respectfully Submitted,

The Arts Undergraduate Society of McGill University
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